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19th March 2020 
 
Dear Parents & Carers 
 
Further to the Government announcement that all schools will be closing until further notice, I 
wanted to give you an interim update on our plans for the remainder of this week and how we will 
be working from next Monday morning. My aim is to send a further update by 1pm tomorrow, once 
we have had some more detailed guidance from the Local Authority. 
 

1. The school will close until further notice to the vast majority of pupils with effect from the 
end of the normal school day tomorrow, Friday 20th March 2020. 

2. Breakfast Club and After School Care will operate as normal tomorrow (Friday 20th March) at 
both the Plum Lane Campus and the Vincent Road Campus. 

3. All Magicbooking payments and bookings will be stopped with effect from this weekend – 
this means we will not take any money from you for school lunches, clubs, music lessons etc 
until school reopens as normal. 
 

Initial Plans for Monday 23rd March 2020 and until further notice: 
 

1. The Vincent Road Campus will now remain closed until further notice so we can focus our 
resources at the Plum Lane Campus. If you or your child are in one of the following 
categories and normally attend the Vincent Road Campus then you should bring your child 
to the Plum Lane Campus (SE18 3HW) from Monday 23rd March until further notice.  

2. If your child has an Education Health Care Plan (EHCP) or a designated social worker and you 
have opted to send your child to school, please bring them to the Plum Lane Campus on 
Monday morning for a 9am start and collect them at 3:15pm in the normal way until further 
notice. 

3. If you think you are a designated keyworker then please email me at 
rslade@plumcroft.greenwich.sch.uk to make me aware of your circumstances and I can 
confirm if you meet the criteria. I need you to email me by 2pm on Friday 20th March. Please 
do not presume your child has a keyworker place until I confirm by email. 

4. There will be no Breakfast Club or After School Care until further notice. 
5. Please spend time next week talking to your children about the changes and reassuring 

them that they will return to school as soon as possible but they are likely to be at home for 
quite some time.  

6. We will be sending out details of our home learning resources by the end of next week and 
we will expect all children to take part from Monday 30th March. Almost all learning 
resources will be online, so please start to think about how you can ensure your child has 
regular, safe access to the internet so they can complete the learning activities and interact 
with their class teacher.  

 
Best wishes to our whole school community from all the staff.  

Richard Slade, Headteacher 
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